Additional Guidelines for Course Outlines

Requesting Approval for AAOT/ASOT General Education Requirements

Explanatory statement:  On January 7, 2010, after years of collaborative work by Oregon college and university faculty, the State Board of Higher Education approved a new set of student learning outcomes and course criteria for the general education component of the AAOT.  As a result, Clackamas Community College (CCC) is required, through the Curriculum Committee, to certify that courses designated as meeting general education requirements for the AAOT meet the newly adopted course criteria and facilitate students’ attainment of the specified student learning outcomes.  This requires us to ‘start from scratch’ and create the lists of courses that students can take at CCC to meet the general education requirements in Mathematics, Writing, Speech/Oral Communication, Arts & Letters, Science/Math/Computer Science, Social Sciences, Cultural Literacy, and Information Literacy.  Courses that are already on our approved lists will remain there this year, but beginning July 1, 2011, any course identified as satisfying a general education requirement must have been certified by the Curriculum Committee as meeting the newly adopted statewide standards.

In addition, the Assessment and Curriculum Committees have adopted the statewide AAOT outcomes language, which is very similar, but not identical, to the previous CCC general education outcomes. The Mapping Chart has been revised to reflect these changes. 

Please note that although courses must meet certain requirements to be certified for general education for the AAOT, faculty remain responsible for developing and revising course outlines and for assessing student learning outcomes. 

Overview:  The purpose of this document is to assist faculty and departments with development or revision of course outlines for courses that seek approval for one or more of the AAOT (or ASOT) general education requirements.  For a course to be placed on the list of courses students can take to meet a general education requirement, the course outline must visibly demonstrate how the AAOT outcomes and criteria for that particular discipline study or foundational requirement area will be addressed within the course.  

Meeting the standards for general education is likely only one purpose for the course that you are offering.  Course outcomes and characteristics probably go beyond those needed for general education.  In addition, course outcomes, even those related to the broader AAOT general education outcomes, are generally course-specific and more detailed.  In this document, we focus on guidelines to help ensure that the information necessary for certifying the course for general education purposes is clearly woven into the course outline.  Faculty should refer to the Curriculum Committee Resource Forms on the Curriculum Office Website for more complete information about writing a course outline and the course approval processes.  

As you write or revise the course outline, please remember the audience(s) reading it.  In addition to Curriculum Committee members, these documents may also be read by other institutions for transfer review, by students who are interested in taking the class, by faculty both within and outside the sponsoring department, and by state and accreditation officials.  It is important to write the outline in a way that is clear and meaningful to all of these readers, especially those unfamiliar with your discipline.  Clarity is particularly important to aid the Curriculum Committee in analyzing the outline and comparing it to the state’s approved general education outcomes and criteria.  It is best to err on the side of being overly explicit.
Process:  

All new courses, including those that faculty propose as meeting a general education requirement, will follow the new-course approval process outlined by the Curriculum Committee; refer to the Curriculum Office website for details on this process. Please see below for helpful suggestions for effectively including the necessary information for general education approval within the course outline information.

Existing courses seeking approval to meet a general education requirement, including those that are already on the approved list for 2010-2011, must go to the Curriculum Committee to be certified as meeting the new requirements.  There are two ways that this can be accomplished:

· The course outline may be revised and submitted to Curriculum Committee (via the Curriculum Office) following the same process as new courses. Please see below for helpful suggestions for effectively including the necessary information for general education approval within the revised outline.

· Although the course outline(s) must be revised within the next year, departments that do not have the time to properly revise the course outline(s) for which they would like general education approval may complete the Documentation for the AAOT Outcomes and Course Criteria form, attach it to the current outline, and follow the course approval process. The AAOT Outcomes and Course Criteria form may be used during the 2010-11 academic year only. (It is preferable to revise existing course outlines rather than attach the form to avoid duplication of work and to get courses on the general education list in the catalog and online as quickly as possible.) When the course outline is revised, within one year or when substantial changes are made requiring a revision, the information should be incorporated into the course outline and the form discarded.
Approval process key points:
· Previous lists of courses meeting general education requirements are valid for this year only (2010-11, p. 16 in the catalog).  

· New or revised course outlines must go through the approval procedure to be listed as satisfying the new AAOT general education requirements.  Curriculum Committee will begin these approvals during fall term 2010.

· Previously approved courses seeking approval under the new AAOT requirements may, for 2010-11 only, attach a completed Documentation for the AAOT Outcomes and Course Criteria form to the existing outline when submitting the course to the Curriculum Office for subsequent approval by the Curriculum Committee.

· Beginning fall term 2011, all courses seeking certification as meeting general education requirements must submit the course outline, with the necessary information incorporated therein, to the Curriculum Office for subsequent approval by the Curriculum Committee.

· To be listed as meeting general education requirements in the printed catalog for 2011-12, course outlines must be received by the Curriculum Office by November 15 for consideration by the Curriculum Committee. 

· The 2011-12 printed catalog will refer students to a website for the most current listing of courses approved to meet general education requirements.

· Courses approved as satisfying general education requirements after the catalog deadline will be added to the lists that appear on the website as they are approved.

· Beginning July 1, 2011, only those courses that have been certified through the new approval process will appear on the list of courses meeting the general education requirements. 

· The committee will do its best to move all courses through the process as swiftly as possible, in the order they are received.

· To avoid potential delays in approval, you may request that a Curriculum Committee member review your course outline before submission to the Curriculum Office for subsequent review by the Curriculum Committee. Contact the Curriculum Committee chair, Sharon Parker, for assistance. 

Suggestions for Incorporating General Education Information into a New or Revised Course Outline:
· Refer to the statewide AAOT outcomes and criteria as a guide while writing the outline.

· The course outline must clearly show how the course facilitates students’ attainment of the student learning outcomes and meets the course criteria for the AAOT.

· In AAOT Foundational Requirements or Discipline Study areas where only ONE course is required for the general education component (Mathematics, Speech/Oral Communication, Cultural Literacy), the course outline must clearly indicate how this course completely* addresses the general education outcome.

· In AAOT Foundational Requirements or Discipline Study areas where more than one course is required for the general education component (Arts & Letters, Science/Math/Computer Science, Social Sciences, Writing, Information Literacy), the course outline must clearly indicate how this course substantially** or completely* addresses the general education outcome.

· The course description, course objectives, student learning outcomes, and the major topic outline need to be clear and explicit. Keep in mind the multiple audiences for the outline. 

· The student learning outcomes style needs to be consistent with state and college guidelines; remember to begin with a verb. It may be helpful to use the same or similar verbs as those in the AAOT outcomes and criteria in the course description, course objectives, and the student learning outcomes. Refer to the Course Outline and Course Syllabus Information document from the ISP Manual on the Curriculum Office Website. 

· The course description, course objectives, student learning outcomes, and the major topic outline are all appropriate areas to show how the AAOT general education course criteria are being met. 

· For the course’s student learning outcomes that demonstrate the AAOT outcomes, indicate in parentheses the specific AAOT outcomes. It may be helpful to also indicate in parentheses the AAOT outcomes and criteria within the course outline wherever they are demonstrated.

· The Curriculum Committee strongly recommends that someone outside the department review the outline prior to Curriculum Office and Curriculum Committee submission for clarity of language related to general education outcomes and criteria.

*“Complete” means that students will have attained the outcome when they have successfully completed the course. In areas where only one course is required for students, that course must indicate a C for the corresponding outcome(s) on the Mapping Chart for the course to be approved to meet the general education requirement.

**“Substantial” means that students will have attained the outcome when they have taken the two to three courses required in the area. If students are required to take more than one course to meet the general education requirement for an area, then a C or an S for each of the associated outcomes is required on the Mapping Chart for the course to be approved to meet the general education requirement.

For examples of course outlines that meet these guidelines, please visit the Curriculum Committee website.
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